


 
 

                                 

MCI estimates that it will take approximately 0.25 hours per vehicle to inspect and an additional 0.25 hours 
to make any necessary repairs. Please see the enclosed MCI Service Bulletin FCP 491 for further 
information.  
 
Submittal of MCI Warranty Claim Forms may be completed on MCI’s website at 
http://fleetsupportiw.mcicoach.com/iwarranty/signon (click on Customer Care System), or a photocopy of 
the Warranty Claim Form found in the Warranty Manual can be mailed / faxed to the MCI Warranty 
Department.  Please refer to Service Bulletin FCP 491, and your OWNER LIMITED WARRANTY MANUAL, 
for more detailed information.   
 
After contacting MCI Customer Service, if you are unsatisfied with the way in which this recall was 
conducted, you may submit a written complaint to: 

 
Administrator, 
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration,  
1200 New Jersey Ave. SE, 
Washington, DC, 20590, 
or call 1-888-327-4236 (TTY: 1-800-424-9153); 
or go to http://www.safercar.gov. 

 
If you are a lessor of vehicles which are identified above, it is required that any vehicle lessor receiving this 
recall notice must forward a copy of this notice to the lessee within ten days. If you no longer own this 
vehicle, or it has been removed from operation permanently, please contact the MCI Customer Service 
Line at 1-800-241-2947 with all of the information you have regarding the current owner/operator of the 
vehicle(s). 
 
If you had your vehicle repaired for this condition prior to receipt of this notice and incurred any costs, you 
may be eligible for reimbursement.  Please contact the MCI Customer Service Line at 1-800-241-2947 for 
further information in that regard. 
 
We regret any inconvenience which this action may cause you. However, we are concerned about the 
safety of your passengers and employees. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this important matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
MOTOR COACH INDUSTRIES 

 
By: Kerry Legg 

Vehicle Safety & Regulatory Compliance Manager  
(204) 224-6706 

 
cc: Scott Halbesma – Vice President, Customer Care 
 
Enclosure: MCI Service Bulletin FCP 491 




